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	Town of Groton Massachusetts
Great Pond Advisory Committee

Meeting Minutes



September 30, 2021

Present: Prest, Hurley, Luening, Woodle, Kaleta
Absent: Wheatley

Guest: Ron Hersch

Meeting was called to order at 7:05PM.
Minutes: Prest motioned for minutes acceptance, Hurley seconded, passed unanimously 4-0 with one abstention.
Financial: Woodle reviewed encumbered monies, $1,000 for non-point study and $1334 for Whitney Pond    
                study.  This year’s fiscal budget is $2385 with remainder of Whitney Pond study only item so far.
Duck Pond: Water level is high and pond looks good, lily pads not as extensive. Transparency (turbidity) is not so good, possible causes rain or sedimentation? Phosphate level is affected by atmospheric deposition, mostly smoke particles.

Compressor, according to Anderson will pay for repair. Needs better maintenance to keep it running properly.  Kaleta said he would monitor maintenance.
Lost Lake/Knops Pond: Woodle reviewed latest information on whole lake treatment including the            unintended consequences of bladderwort and floating tubers. Non point study update reviewed and notification of an upcoming virtual meeting in October.
Prest discussed that more money will have to be raised for next whole lake treatment; trying to work towards leveraging 1.6 factor on real estate taxes for use to maintain lake.
Baddacook Pond: Harvesting in 2021 was completed in two-week period of 10-hour days. A fall wrench session scheduled for work on the harvester. Suggestion that Nashoba Tech may be able to help in these repairs.
Whitney Pond: Hurley will call SOLitude for results of study.
Access for harvester at Whitney does not look promising.
Meeting was about to be adjourned when we were shut out by Zoom time limit.
Meeting ended at 7:45pm.
